Reports for Area AGM 23rd January 2023
Area Chair’s Report
First I want to thank David Dixon and David Johnson for all the service they have given to the Lake district Area of Ramblers. David Dixon has been Chair/Area Sec. for at least 10 years and David Johnson has worked with our website for a very long time.

I attended the General council meeting in Birmingham which was only a 1 day event and further demonstrated the need for some improvement of the involvement of the member ship in decision making. (See Motion suggestion for next GC below). Nothing foe teh area aGM to consider before GC decision

i have worked with Penrith group to ensure the impacts of Dualling the remaining sections of the A66 will be minimized and that we can get improvements where possible. National Highways have appeared to be very keen on consultations, 8 Zoom meeting and 4 face to face presentations).

I have attended meetings of the Northern Cluster group of area officers and tried to promote what we want out of CO. They are still struggling to get Assemble to be what we need rather than their way of communicating.

I have worked to get CO support on the restricting of powered vehicle on Tilberthwaite BOAT. They are reluctant to do anything because there ha already been Judicial Review. i have further pushed for support for getting Ramblers involvement with the upgrading of the Wainwright Coast to Coast to National Trail status. There are positive signs. Otherwise I have tried to pass things to the relevant officers of groups as they know best

Finally I have worked regularly with CO on the processes need to move forward the re-build of the chalet. Many promises have been made by many people and up to Mid December nothing was done. About 2 months ago I copied the new CEO and a trustee in and the pace changed a bit. On 14th December i accompanied a Health and safety surveyor to carry out a survey on behalf of CO. 

Charlie Shepherd

TREASURERS REPORT

Treasurer’s Report for AGM 21 January 2023

Area: We increased our budget bid for this year in anticipation of some return to normality after the Covid-19 restrictions including £500 for ‘Don’t Lose Your Way’. However, our overall spend (apart for funding towards a footpath in Carlisle area) was about the same as in the previous year. We still had a surplus for the year of £1,469 and accumulated funds of £13,473 at the year end. 

The Gordon Walker Chalet: Booking income fell further from £2,610 to £6,638 during the year but remained below pre-pandemic levels. We did however receive final Covid related grants totalling £2,667 from Allerdale Borough Council (£10,096 in the previous year). Deposit interest income recovered a little. Despite receiving a rebate from United Utilities in respect of previous years, utility costs and repairs increased during the year resulting in a reduced surplus of £8,474 for the year. The value of our unit trust decreased by £5,664 over the year. The Chalet fund balance stood at £216,431 at the year-end. These funds will not be sufficient to cover the full cost of the proposed redevelopment of the chalet.

The Sharp Legacy: No expenditure was incurred during the year and so the balance remains at £5,752. These funds are expected to be reduced further in the coming year(s).

David Brown 

Area Treasurer

18 December 2022 

Accounts prepared by David Brown and independently examined by Roger Burgin 

Accounts attached as a separate document
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AREA INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT
FOR YEAR ENDING 30th SEPTEMBER 2022



2021 2022.00
£ INCOME £



2566.00 Area Allocation 4049.00
0.00 Deposit Interest 0.00



 DLYW Funding (restricted) 500.00
2566.00 Total income 4549.00



  
Less EXPENSES



1766.00 Group Funding * 2749.00
53.80 Walks programmes 39.73



Walks leader training
Newsletters/publicity
Campaigns/Casework  
Footpaths



45.21 Practical Work (DLYW - restricted) 48.56



Meetings 
28.78 Area Council / AGM  155.32



  



Administration
3.20 Postage & Telephone  34.80



23.10 Bank charges 13.50
9.80 Stationery  



Travel  14.00
58.00 Other (inc Website)  25.18



  __________ 
Ease of Use Survey



172.19 Costs incurred 217.10
-172.19 less costs recovered -217.10 0.00



  
1987.89 Total Expenditure 3080.09



  



578.11 Surplus income over expenditure 1468.91
  deficit exp[enditure over income   
  
   



0.00 less Expenditure on Projects 0.00



Excess of expenditure over income
578.11 surplus of income over expenditure 1468.91



  
*Includes £1,000 designated re Carlisle & North Cumbria Group
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RAMBLERS ASSOCIATION: LAKE DISTRICT AREA
BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30th SEPTEMBER 2022



2021 2022
£ CAPITAL FUNDS £



11426.17 Accumulated funds @30/09/21 12004.28
12004.28 578.11 plus surplus for year 1468.91 13473.19



 less deficit for year  
190670.71 Chalet funds @30/09/2021 213620.29



12106.60 add surplus for year 8474.01
less deficit for year



202777.31 222094.30
213620.29 10842.98 Gain / (Loss) on investment -5663.53 216430.77



 0.00 Chalet fees paid in advance 0.00  



5752.00 Sharpe Legacy @30/09/2021 5752.00
plus surplus for year



 less deficit for year  
5752.00  5752.00



5752.00 0.00 add gain on investment 0.00 5752.00



231376.57 235655.96



REPRESENTED BY:
Chalet



1365.00 Site 1365.00
1.00 Structure 1.00



 __________  __________
1366.00 1366.00



Investments
94405.51  COIF Investment Account  88741.98



104865.85  COIF Deposit Account 105340.39



30739.21 Cash at Bank - Unrestricted 39756.15
Cash at Bank (DLYW Restricted) 451.44 40207.59



231376.57 235655.96



Having carried out procedures in accordance with the Area and Group Audit Guidelines,
I consider the Lake District Area accounts to have been properly prepared and to give a
true and fair view of the area's finances for the year to 30th September 2022



Signature of the Independent Examiner



 
Date



Name and address:    Roger Burgin 4 Greenacres Park, Plumpton, Penrith CA11 9PB
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Gordon Walker Chalet
No report received

Area Footpath Secretary

No report received

Sharpe Legacy

No report received
Grants other than Sharpe Legacy

Ease of Use Surveys

No report received
Countryside Officer

No planning application has been submitted to date for the adventure tourism proposal at Elterwater Quarry.  No other substantive issues have arisen.

Sue Bennett

Webmaster
Publicity Officer/Media Contact

None
England Coast Path 

Publicity Officer

None

AONB’s

A&S AONB is celebrating its 50th anniversary.
I attended a dinner at Leighton Hall.

Morecambe Bay Partnership is investigating a cycle path link between Grange and Arnside statins. Consultants report out to consultation with public meetings.  Route right beside railway.

Bowland
Nothing to report

North Pennines 

All 3 meetings have been held on Zoom. In the Penrith and Carlisle group areas they are working on a £2 million plus Heritage Grant project called Fellfoot Forward. It involves Access , biodiversity, archeology and historic /cultural protection . One output in Slow Trails which are walks of 2 1/2 to 6 miles without stiles to enjoy / appreciate the things around you and where relevant the history. Some of us are walking the trails with ONAB folk to help with signage and waymarking needs. They are doing the physical work.

I attended the Annual forum also on Zoom and was concerned to hear from the Chair that biodiversity will always take priority over Access. " There is not an Access Emergency but there is a Biodiversity Emergency" . I have communicated this to C
Charlie Shepherd
Yorkshire Dales National Park

Nothing to report
Chalet

 Nothing to report
Membership
No report
Carlisle Group
Report for the Area Ramblers, 15th December 2022

Committee Members: Barry Maxwell (Chair and Countryside Secretary), David Brown (Treasurer and Walks co-ordinator), Emma Barrie (appointed as Secretary Nov 2022), Avril Brown (Membership) and Tony Vaux (Footpaths)

Three committee meetings have been held in 2022.

1. Financial Matters

David Brown reported that the accounts to 30 September 2022 have been finalised and independently certified on 28 October. 

Our Independent Examiner, John Salisbury, has now retired. A new Independent Examiner will need to be appointed at the next Annual General Meeting to deal with the 2023 accounts.

Area transferred £1,000 to Carlisle Ramblers to hold in connection with the footpath reinstatement at Cumwhitton and this sum is shown in the 2022 accounts.  This money is ring-fenced and it is ready to spend when the Council and other parties are ready to take the project forward.

£600 has been notionally set-aside for a first aid course for walk leaders and this has been mentioned in a report to Head Office.  DB added that money could also be used for a couple of first-aid kits for walk leaders.

To protect our reserves at the year-end of £1,926.39 (which may otherwise be lost), DB has advised head office in our annual return that we anticipate expenditure of £600 on first aid training in the coming year as well as the £1,000 reserved for footpaths.

DB said Head Office have encouraged Walk Leaders to claim travelling expenses. DB recently proposed that leaders should be able to claim (if they wish) up to the maximum rate of 45p per mile (or the return fare) for actual expenditure incurred on conducting one recce for each walk in the year to September 2023.  It is up to each walk leader whether they choose to claim this. DB suggested that the ability to claim these expenses should be advertised as it may encourage more walk leaders to come forward.  This proposal was agreed and it was agreed this should be brought to the AGM to publicise it.

2. Change in mileage allowance from 1st October 2022

Mileage allowance agreed as 45p for Ramblers business and one recce per walk.  

There has been discussion about whether the contribution for people who are car sharing should remain at 10p per mile, or increased, or whether it should be left to individuals to make a contribution.  The mileage contribution offered by car sharers will be discussed at the AGM.

3. Membership

Avril reported that there were now 186 members which has not significantly changed since the Council meeting in July 2022, although this does account for new members and some not renewing their membership. About forty of those are regular walkers with the group.

4. Footpaths

Tony reported on ongoing cases that-

1. In response to our report and objection to the proposed extinguishment of a footpath at Irthington (because of a new bungalow being built on a right of way), County officers are still negotiating a solution with local stakeholders –they say. 

2. His report on a blocked pair of paths at Cumwhitton argued the case for reinstatement and this has been accepted by the Council but the cost will be £5,000plus. The Area has passed us their holding of £1,000 which we will contribute to the total cost if an agreement is reached.

3. His report on a blocked path between Great Orton and Thurstonfield (visited with Richard Bain and Max) helped persuade the Council to engage a contractor to reinstate the path. The remains of a massive portico found near the path have been drawn to the attention of Michael Cowen of the Crofton estate as they may be from Crofton Hall which was demolished in 1955. Richard Bain says a contractor has now been appointed to do the work.

4. A local group is trying to block or modify a housing development at the Deer Park, Carlisle (visited with Max). The Council now seems likely to extend the footpath network on the site and the developer will have to adjust the plans. BM had requested a stay of execution and objected to the proposed additional housing.  One footpath was on the definitive map and others were created by regular dog-walkers.

5. Following Tony’s report, the Council has taken up the case of two blocked footpaths at Bolton Low Houses but progress continues to be slow.  

Recent cases (2023)-

1. The proposal for a footpath diversion on the outskirts of Dalston was modified as a result of our input. This should prevent walkers being pushed to the edge of a field, with a risk of being ‘wired in’ and generally a less pleasant experience. The Council’s attention was drawn to the dangerous state of the path beyond the diverted area and this issue has been taken up.  The Ramblers input helped to create cover by not naming the complainers.

2. The closure of the Cumbria Way between Dalston and Cummersdale was perhaps the major challenge of the year. Because this was for major engineering works and the Cumbria Way (surprisingly) is not at this point a PROW, but a ‘permissive path’, we could not object to the closure but I inspected an alternative footpath on the other bank of the Caldew River. Tony’s report was taken up and publicised by many of the key information sources and as a result considerable numbers of walkers have used that route. Recently it was reported that work has been done to remove fallen trees and improve the ‘alternative’ route.  The route is used by schoolchildren, but buses may now take them to Dalston owing to this closure.  Signs state the original route is closed but do not refer walkers to another route at the closure point.

3. Consultation with the landowner and LDNPA a proposed footpath diversion at Street Head Farm, Hesket Newmarket, has been modified in a way that maintains the quality of the path for walkers while allowing the landowner to alter the property and giving greater privacy.

4. LDNPA drew our attention to a planning proposal at Pasture Lane, Hesket Newmarket which would involve diversion of a footpath. Tony wrote a report supporting the LDNPA view that this would greatly disadvantage walkers and copied this to the Parish Council which has now signified their objection to the proposal, noting the footpath issue (and others). 

Other activities-

· TV has reviewed several other proposed diversions and closures. In most cases these are necessary for safety reasons and has given a ‘no objection’ response to the officers. They appear to appreciate this because it provides evidence that a consultation has taken place.

· TV surveyed a footpath at Nether Row as part of the LDNPA’s Ease of Use Survey. Tony said this was his first effort alone, after previously pairing with Alan Duval, and he found the process reasonably easy. 

Clearly the Countryside Access Team is severely under-resourced. Confusion over responsibilities may increase as the new division of Cumbria takes place. The hope is that the Ramblers at Area level are monitoring this process to ensure that the Access Teams are better resourced and also that funding for the LDNPA is not cut, as has been reported. It was suggested that our group should consider taking a more active public position in view of these challenges?

Apparently this Ramblers group has not done footpath surveys for 12 years now. It was noted that travel expenses for matters such as an ‘ease of use survey’ and other work on behalf of the Ramblers can be claimed from the Ramblers if wished.

5. Walks/next programme

a.-David Brown reported that our current walks programme has twenty-one walks over a 17-week period. Weather conditions have been poor at times and one walk cancelled due to a weather warning with participants withdrawing on the eve of the walk.

b.-Following previous requests by members that winter walks start earlier, some walks now commence at 9.30am rather than 10am, which has been more usual.  It has been agreed that it is for the walk leader to determine the start time of the walk they are leading.

c.-The walk programme for January to April has been finalised. The programme includes sections from The Settle to Carlisle and Annandale Way paths that will be walked in full during 2023.

d.-There have been a few accidents on walks during recent months where injuries have been sustained and DB considers it essential that the proposed First Aid Course is organised at the earliest opportunity.  He said that most walk leaders and others had expressed an interest in doing a first aid course.  Committee members are looking into arranging first aid training.

e.-There was discussion about future walks being organised in conjunction with the Eden Rivers Trust, (eg Mallerstang to Cummersdale, could do 9/10 benchmark walks over the summer, or some in winter if they are shorter) and the Waverley Viaduct Trust.

6. Countryside Matters

The Chairman has reported that in the previous year he had dealt with 24 planning applications from Carlisle City Council and this year already examined 37. He said none of the applications that he had looked into had an adverse impact on people’s enjoyment of the visual amenity of the countryside. Some examples were given in a paper presented at the meeting.

BM said that the proposal to form a temporary access from Wetheral Pasture to the Railway Line could, in fact, be beneficial for walks that end in Wetheral.

He attended a committee meeting of the Solway Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty in Silloth on 28th September. Bill Jefferson stood down as Chairman and will be replaced by Tony Markley as Chair, and Christine Slater will be Vice Chair.

The Annual Solway Conference 2022 has been postponed until 17th November 2023 – this is held in partnership with the Solway Firth Partnership (Max also represents the Ramblers on this board).

BM drew our attention to a number of national issues:

· Defra intend to create a National Landscape Service by Spring 2023.

· Along with this, 2023 will see a new national strategy for designated landscapes and an outcomes framework.

· Governance – one of the focus areas for Defra is making improvements to governance of AONBs and National Parks.

· There is potential for more funding for access and climate change mitigation with some access money forthcoming - to be announced in October.

· Potential national project with funding on rebranding in line with the Glover Review’s recommendation to re-name AONBs and National Landscapes.  This is not intended to be simply a change of name and logo but a repositioning of the while ethos of our organisation.

· The Government is holding a review of ELMS, (Environment Land Management).  It’s not clear what exactly is going to happen but we should be extremely concerned if the decision to backtrack is announced as this will implicate farmers in the AONB, many of whom rely on agri-management and high nature value farming.

BM is concerned about a potential impact on the countryside and he pleasure to The Ramblers and walkers in the countryside.

SCAONB items of interest

· There is to be a launch of England’s Coast Path (ECP) next summer that The Ramblers have had an enormous involvement with.  Max will try and get some invitations for us as we should be in attendance at this important milestone event.  SCAONB have been working with Natural England around ECP signage, and The Ramblers have an input here.

· We are to provide signage and information as to the bird population of the are and where to find particular breeds, and areas to avoid during the breeding season.

· The problems of wild camping signs were discussed as they are now popping up on social media sies, but appears to be self-managed, which is not ideal.

· Farming in Protected Landscapes (FiPL) has a large pot of money available, SCAONB has £120k to distribute.

· The Solway 93 bus is running again – a 12 month reprieve following Allerdale Borough Council and Carlisle City Council putting in £6K each, and Stagecoach will review it after this.  With thanks also to The Ramblers and David’s Hadrian’s Wall Walk from Bowness to Carlisle which made full use of the bus.

7. Social Events

David said the Quiz Night in aid of Tear Fund had been very successful, attended by 18 Ramblers.

Nothing planned at present.

8. AGMs

Head Office guidance requires that Group Annual General Meetings be held between 1 October and 31 December, and DB was disappointed that his further requests to have this meeting organised in this time-frame have not been taken up.  DB suggested that in future years the national guidelines should be complied with, ie an AGM between 1st October and 31st December, as he had the accounts ready and signed off by 28th October this year.  He said it was necessary to apply for special permission from the Area if we want a later AGM. Our reports have to go to the Area and our position has to be ratified – the Area meeting for this is in January.

BM said that the local Carlisle Ramblers group Constitution did not require this and that the group had requested dispensation some years ago to hold the AGM early in the new year.  Moreover the Carlisle Ramblers Constitution states “In the first quarter of every year there shall be an AGM.  BM said he would send out a copy of the Constitution to Committee members. The reason for the dispensation appeared to be the difficulty in getting speakers and members to attend, either because of weather or pre-Christmas.  BM listed the dates of the AGMs over the past decade or so which had all been in January or February.

Avril made the point that the weather was usually worse in January and February, and David suggested that perhaps former treasurers had not prepared the accounts in October.

It was proposed that it should be put to members at the AGM in 2023 whether future AGMs should be held between October and December or between January and March.

9. Date for AGM 2023

Vivian Crowe has agreed to speak at the AGM.
The date for the next AGM is provisionally agreed for Wednesday, 15th March 2023 – 1.30pm at the Methodist Church on Wigton Road, Carlisle.

Furness Group
The Group is continuing to produce a reduced Sunday walks programme due to the eﬀects of COVID and some walk leaders reluctance to accept the responsibility for producing risk assessments.

However, the informal weekday walks are very popular and well attended 

There has also been a signiﬁcant increase in the number of walkers from other areas joining 

 the Sunday walks presumably due to people holidaying at home .

The October ease of use surveys were completed and forwarded to the LDNPA .

The Tilberthwaite management Group meeting was held at the LDNPA’s Murley Moss Oﬃces on

 5 October 2022 .

The meeting minutes were completed and resulting from that a ﬁnal version of the Management Plan was produced .

The Chair ( Carole Barr ) has spoken to the Area Ranger ( Sara Spicer ) about presenting the Plan to the LDNPA Rights of Way committee , unfortunately they missed the circulation date for papers for that meeting.

Sara has suggested they are presented to selected staﬀ at the NPA prior to the next Rights of Way Committee meeting in order to demonstrate that some of the recommendations have been implemented.

The Tilberthwaite management Group is expected to meet again in the new year.

The West Windermere Trail.

A considerable length of this trail at the Southern end is well under way with several kilometres of 

 Stone path now completed.

It is proposed the way that planning was sought without more comprehensive consultation and that the layout and implementation is being implemented piecemeal be discussed by Area .

Grange Group 

       2022 has seen our group return to all our normal activities after the disruptions caused by covid. We have had a full programme of weekly walks that have been well attended. Heads up emails shortly prior to walks and post walk reports with photographs have been well received. 

      We continue to have a detailed walk of the month, with the route being outlined on an OS map section, published each month in Grange Now – our local free paper – which has been successful in encouraging new walkers to join our group. Our current membership stands at 128.

       We have had two coach trips this year one to the N. Lakes walking two different stretches of the Cumbria Way and another to walk a section of the Hadrian's Wall path. In addition we have held a successful pie an pea supper evening with a guest speaker giving an illustrated talk on the Coast to Coast walk as well as our annual Christmas lunch. All events have been well attended and enjoyed by all. 

Kendal Group
· Group walks have continued in our usual pattern i.e. two walks each week/ car sharing.

· At our AGM held in November, most of our Committee inc Syd Searle as Interim Chairman were re-elected; Dave Robinson stepped down after 5 years TREASURERS REPORT

· Treasurer’s Report for AGM 21 January 2023

· Area: We increased our budget bid for this year in anticipation of some return to normality after the Covid-19 restrictions including £500 for ‘Don’t Lose Your Way’. However, our overall spend (apart for funding towards a footpath in Carlisle area) was about the same as in the previous year. We still had a surplus for the year of £1,469 and accumulated funds of £13,473 at the year end. 

· The Gordon Walker Chalet: Booking income fell further from £2,610 to £6,638 during the year but remained below pre-pandemic levels. We did however receive final Covid related grants totalling £2,667 from Allerdale Borough Council (£10,096 in the previous year). Deposit interest income recovered a little. Despite receiving a rebate from United Utilities in respect of previous years, utility costs and repairs increased during the year resulting in a reduced surplus of £8,474 for the year. The value of our unit trust decreased by £5,664 over the year. The Chalet fund balance stood at £216,431 at the year-end. These funds will not be sufficient to cover the full cost of the proposed redevelopment of the chalet.

· LDNP Footpaths Secretary. Wendy Jones joined the Cttee without portfolio, and Rona Wilson was recognised as assistant Footpaths Secretary to Sara Barlow outside the LDNP. We then enjoyed a social supper. 

· About  40 members enjoyed a Spring holiday at Alnwick; a similar number attended a supper with slides of a walking holiday in Nepal in September; and 60 members enjoyed a Christmas walk and dinner on December 13th.

· Our membership is now thankfully on a small upturn and our finances are healthy; the group continues to seek more appropriate projects to spend some of our money. Our most recent commitment was £500 towards footpath improvements near Smardale Viaduct. There is still a small regular income from the sale of our books. We adopted the new national/Area mileage rate.

· Footpaths. One notable success was to get a very overgrown south Kendal riverside path cleared by the Council, although this has since had to be temporarily closed for underground repair work. Problems with stiles and signage continue to be reported to CCC and we are lobbying for a footway extension to safely access Scout Scar, beside new housing development to the northwest of Kendal.

Richard Cartwright

Kendal Group Secretary

Lancaster Group

The Groups twice weekly walks have reverted to the pre-pandemic norm with car sharing and meeting centrally in Lancaster. Booking is no longer required and we now use a rolling electronic walks programme. Those without e-mail access typically “buddy” with someone who has. We are having issues with the numbers of walk leaders and have recently implemented a mentoring system to train new leaders whilst encouraging previous leaders to re-join the fold.

 Our path maintenance team applied for, and were awarded, a grant from the Lancaster University Wind Turbine Community Benefits Fund to improve footpaths in Scotforth parish, Lancaster. The bulk of the work was of a project management nature involving collaboration with the Parish Council, Highway Authority, Landowners and contractors with the group attending to waymarking and vegetation clearance. The work was successful and received compliments from all quarters.

We are continuing work on the Lost Ways project. The big news this year was that the 1st January 2026 deadline for submissions was to be repealed but the exact wording of additional changes is not yet available. The Deregulation protocols due in 2015 have still not appeared. So far 15 of the routes we originally identified have been submitted as DMMOs to Lancashire County Council, 7 by us and 8 by our local colleague in the BHS. Five of these have been discussed by the LCC Regulatory Committee and 3 have had Orders made and 2 have been declined. Neil Herbert is the Ramblers’ DLYW coordinator for Lancashire and Brian Jones that for Cumbria.

The Lancaster group committee has recruited 3 new members this year although we still have a vacancy for a Group secretary. David Johnson is continuing as Acting Group Secretary until a replacement is appointed but several of his roles have been reallocated within the committee. He will still be available in a technical support capacity, particularly on IT matters.

 Three of our members take part in the Slow Ways project and we are slowly walking the itemised routes in our area.

 Our group holiday is planned for March 2023 and goes to Bridlington.

The walks archive on the Group website has continued to evolve.

Group finances are healthy and our walk booklets continue to sell.

Membership has held steady and is 283 (01/12/2022)

The end of the year was overshadowed by the death in a road traffic accident of Gill Gale. Gill was an enthusiastic member, walks leader and committee member for a great many years and her death has left a hole in the club. We miss her greatly.

Neil Herbert

Penrith Group 
During 2022 Penrith group has been rebuilding itself since the Covid Pandemic.  There are now 2 or 3 walks every Wednesday and occasionally walks on other days. Saturday walks were restarted on a fortnightly basis from the beginning of September and these have been reasonably successful. The main limitation to the number of walks on offer has been the shortage of walk leaders, with a heavy commitment being made by a small number of leaders.

Walks are now advertised on a webpage on the main Ramblers Website. In the main, the walks that appear are for the forthcoming 4 to 6 weeks and walks can be added and changed at short notice. One major benefit of using the Ramblers Website is that we have attracted Ramblers from other groups to our walks

We now have a small group organising social events and these have included meals, excursions and a walking weekend in Alnmouth. At present plans are underway to celebrate our 40th anniversary next year.

Sue Marshall
Summit Good Group
No report received

